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The Quilting Bee  

Dottie®s Doodles 
 

  What a way to start off the new year with 
our hilarious speaker, Sue Heinz, sharing 
so much info for us to improve our quilts. 
She also introduced   us to her best friend 
Ēlmer°. We Ĝnished the week with the Day 
Retreat glimpsing many beautiful quilts in 
the making. 
  Then, with great sadness, my week 
ended unexpectedly with the passing of 
my husband, Bob, entering heaven to be 
with Jesus. My heartfelt love and thanks for 
your love, prayers, and calls during this 
time. 

My blessings to all! Dottie 

I have a new link for 2023 for 
our Zoom!! 
Please let me know if you have 
any questions!! 

Tina GrifĜth 
Topic: QGOA 2023 meeting link  
Time: This is a recurring meeting  
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3239000165?
pwd=REtPWE9IVkl1OVFMNDA4UCtzNUJYZz09 
Meeting ID: 323 900 0165 
Passcode: 147059 

February 14  
Guest Speaker:  
Michelle Parker 

 

We are very excited and 
looking forward to our February 
14 guest speaker Michelle 
Parker! Her hints and tricks should 
encourage more of us to create these for the 
upcoming expo in August. 
 
Ī started sewing in high school in Home Ec. I 
made lots of my clothes including prom 
dresses and drapes and curtains for my 
home. In 1997 I found a new love ² quilting. I 
worked part-time at The Old Craft Store 
which fed my new love. In the early 2000®s I 
was given the opportunity to teach beginner 
piecing classes. My focus for classes has 
always been teaching the fundamentals. Over 
the years in my personal quilting I found I 
really enjoyed small piecing and have 
continued to perfect my skills in miniatures. 
Funny how I was drawn to small piecing as 
the eyes and Ĝngers don®t work as well as 
they used to. 
Over the years, almost all the classes I taught 
were pattens I had written. In 2019, my 
professional life took a turn and I left the 
corporate world and began a longarm quilting 
business. I am blessed with the opportunity 
to be able to start this business and make my 
love of a quilting a full-time gig. 
I®ll focus on the fundamentals of small piecing 
and making miniature quilts. We®ll address 
tools and skills that will make you more 
conĜdent. We®ll discuss cutting, pressing, 
sewing and even quilting. Yes, those are the 
same basics you need to piecing full size 
quilts but going smaller can present 
unexpected challenges. I®ll have examples of 
simple miniatures and more challenging 
h̄ave I lost my mind° miniature.° 

Welcome, Welcome, Welcome!!  
 
Be sure to say ñhelloò and introduce yourself 
to our new members!  
 

Julie Gale 
Kim Helgren 
Barbara Garner 
Michelle Pinkerton 
Paula Vanecek 
Michelle Woods 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3239000165?pwd=REtPWE9IVkl1OVFMNDA4UCtzNUJYZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3239000165?pwd=REtPWE9IVkl1OVFMNDA4UCtzNUJYZz09
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President's Block - 
UPDATE!!! 
Let's all get an early start 
on celebrating what a 
wonderful president our 
guild has by making 
Dottie's President's block. 
I'll bet you won't be able to stop with just one 
of these quick and elegant blocks. Dottie has  
chosen a two-color star block using a 
medium blue and white-on-white. The half 
square triangles are 2.5 inches for a Ĝnished 
block size of 8.5 inches. Let's all help Dottie 
make this a quilt to remember us by! 
 

There are still plenty of Ronald 
McDonald Packets available 
for $5. Also remember you can 
always make a non-challenge 
fabric quilt of your choice. The 
dimensions must be at least 
50° x 50°, and no flannel 
fabric please. Thank you for supporting 
Ronald McDonald House.  
Lisa Shoemaker 

 Golden Spool Winner  
 

In December we recognized 
our guild member Kayleen 
Farrington as our Golden 
Spool Winner! 
 

Kayleen is such a pleasant 
quilter, with a calm & positive 
attitude. She helps wherever 

she can, and has been very active member. 
She attends some workshops, the day 
retreat, is part of the Piecemakers Stitch 
Group, and she has held a number of 
positions on our Board. Kayleen has helped 
in other ways, such as joining Amy Steinert 
in promoting the Be My Neighbor Quilt 
Along by doing weekly prizes. She also 
boosted participation in the President®s 
Block with her encouragement. Kayleen 
helped Lea Bailey promote monthly items to 
sell in our Guild Booth, and she volunteered 
to help at the Show, exhibited her own 
quilts, and worked at our Guild Booth. 
Kayleen donates her time and talent to 
making Ronald McDonald quilts, Project 
Linus, Military Quilt Project, and masks for 
Mission Arlington. We all appreciate 
everything Kayleen has done for our Guild. 
Thank you, Kayleen! 

QGOA Membership News 
 
As the new membership chairperson, I'm still 
working on making sure everyone has a 
nametag. It's possible we have made a 
nametag for you and you haven't picked it up 
from the membership table at our monthly 
meetings. I'm also making sure that if we 
didn't have one for you in the past, that we 
will have one for you at our February 
meeting. Your nametag comes in a 
protective pocket with an attached lanyard to 
wear around your neck - no pins or sticky 
back to mess up your clothes. Not only do 
we want everyone to wear their nametags at 
the monthly meetings, but it's also important 
to wear your nametag at other QGOA 
events:  monthly sew days, quarterly day 
retreats, away retreats, and workshops, as 
well as QGOA group meetings 
(Piecemakers, Woolies, Booth Buddies, etc.). 
It's a great way for new members to get to 
know everyone else at any of these events. I 
keep mine in my purse, so I always have it 
handy. 
I am also working on the update for the 
electronic version of the membership 
directory. Also, if you haven't submitted a 
photograph for the directory, please send 
one to me in JPEG format. If you Ĝnd there 
are errors in the current directory or in the 
updated version, please provide your 
corrections to me via email.  
 

Leslie Wagner 
QGOA Membership Chairperson 



2023 Donation quilt Friends Fly Together 
Designed by Carolyn Bowden  
Quilted by Sabina Thomas 

MANY MINI Stitchers  
We're at a new site!  

Holy Cross Lutheran Church at 4400 
Arkansas Lane!  
9AM -1PM, on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays 
of the month. Feb. 1 (cancel due to ice 
storm) and Feb. 22 
All are welcome to join us - we have lots of 
ideas and tips to share - bring your sewing 
machine and supplies. Make a mini quilt or 
two, focusing on Valentine's Day, 
Springtime or Easter that you can share at 
the Guild meetings and maybe donate for 
the Quilt Show sales.  

BOOK CLUB / NOVEL READERS 

Join us on February 7 as we discuss Keeper 

of Happy Endings by Barbara Davis. In 

March we have Seamstress of Hollywood 

Blvd by Erin McGraw. Most of these are 

available on Amazon as Ebooks. Join us at 

Chicken Salad Chick on the Ĝrst Tuesday of 

each month 1:30-3:00 for lunch (if you like) 

and lively talk; we have a good time every 

time even if we don't get around to talking 

about the book! Contact Christine Weiss 

with questions. 

Sunshine and Shadow 
Linda McPherson - QGOA 
 

Sunshine -  No Sunshine to report 
 
Shadow 
Kathy Brann (former member) passed on January 
2nd following a long illness. 
Thoughts and prayers for our dear President 
Dottie Hughes, her husband of 72 years Bob, 
passed away on January 15th. 
Kathryn Mershon, daughter of Jolene and Jim 
Mershon, passed away Jan 23, 2023 at her home 
in East Ft Worth from a stroke.  No funeral for the 
public is planned only private services for the 
immediate family. 
 
*** Cards are always such a warm touch when 
someone is having a good/bad day and their dear 
friends take the time to send a card.  Also, if you or any 
of your friends have a sunshine or a shadow they 
would like in the newsletter, please let me know.   

 EXTRA!  EXTRA!  
We believe you have what it takes 

to create our 
2024 donation quilt!  

Please let Gayle Krengel  
know of your wish to  

volunteer.  

Local Quilt Shop Contest 
Sewists, fabric lovers, quilters, craft folk, 
and more unite and VOTE for your favorite 
Local Quilt Shop! 
Click to Vote for your favorite local quilt 
shop!  
Voting ofĜcially ends on February 28, 2023 
 


